Water Board Meeting

A meeting of the Beverly Water Board was held June 8, 2023 and called to order at 7:25 pm by Chairman David Simmons. Those present were Board Members, Kenny Weese, Jeremy White, and Utility Clerk Mellanie Dilley. Visitors included Sewer Board Members David Sturdivant, Donnie Pritt, and Chief Waste Water Operator Jarrod Phillips.

Safety Committee Meeting- The committee would like for Andy to look into the Trench Kit.

Minutes – The May 2023 minutes were emailed to the members prior to the meeting for their review. The minutes were motioned to be approved by David Simmons. Kenny Weese seconded; motion carried.AIF.

Old Business.

Truck- Truck needs to have four wheel drive.

New Business

Air Compressor-Kenny Weese made the motion to have the Water Dept. pay for a new Air Compressor for the Sewer Plant. To replace the one that was taken to the Water Plant. David Simmons seconded; motion carried AIF.

Chief Operator Report

Jeremy White submitted his Operator report for May 2023 and a copy of the report is attached.

Accountability

Rate 1 = 16.82 %

Rate 2 = 17.68 % (booster/line ext)

Leak Adjustment

One leak adjustment was presented for water

1.) SCH Burgess MHC

Kenny Weese made the motion to adjust the water portion. David Simmons seconded; motion carried.AIF

Financial Statements

Financial statements were reviewed.

Water Board Meeting

Invoices

Kenny Weese motioned to approve the invoices to be paid. David Simmons seconded; motion carried. AIF.

Updates and Information

Lead & Cooper Survey- Lester needs to get with Bill to get the system completed.

Flock Tank Drain Valve- Has been installed.

Modify Sewer NPDES Permit- Still have not heard anything as of yet.

Covid Money for Water Tank – Half of the cost will come from the Covid Money. The other half will be paid in monthly installments.

Adjournment

David Simmons motioned to adjourn with Kenny Weese seconding. All in favor. The meeting adjourned at 7.50 pm.

David Sinnerson

Mellanie Dilley, Utilities Clerk/Secretary

Jellain Willy



Town of Beverly Water Plant

86 Livingston Avenue, Beverly, West Virginia

Phone / Fax: 304-636-5378

Monthly Report May 2023

- 1. Completed monthly reports
- 2. Collected all required samples
- 3. Main breaker on Floc drive unit failed due to being improperly installed at one time---we were able to fix this with a new breaker we had on hand. Was down for four hours. (5/1/23)
- 4. Switched to DelPac 2020 bulk tank (5/4/23)
- 5. Rerouted several wires, removed two unused outlets, and moved the camera monitor within the Water Plant to gain space and make for a better appearance.
- 6. Flushed water lines the week of 5/22/23.
- 7. On 5/31/23 The sewer department hauled 1 load of sludge out of the backwash pond.